


Week 5 Term 1 2024

Principal: Kate Mansfield principal@glenavy.school.nz

Office: office@glenavy.school.nz

Telephone: 036893856

Website: www.glenavy.school.nz

FACEBOOK- Glenavy School NZ

SCHOOL ACCOUNT NUMBER NZ 060941-0494989-00

Bus Drivers

Magic Bus - Al Stewart

Ring or text before 7:30am 021 0886 3249

Flames Bus - Barry Duff

Ring or text before 7:30am 027 238 6241

White Minivan - Graham Brickland ring or text

before 7:30 am 021 039 9655 or 03 689 6415

Dear Parents,

This has been a great week at school with lots of fun learning. This term we are learning about the History of

NZ and our local area.

Triathlon

Today we have our school Triathlon starting at 1:30pm, please come along and support your children, watch

them run, swim or bike. This is always fun and is in conjunction with the Salmon Run Competition which is going

to be held on Saturday 16th March.

I have just had a very keen parent ask if we could make up a parent/teacher/senior student race for this

afternoon triathlon. I said of course!!!!, but not volunteering myself as a competitor. So please come along ready

to compete. Bring a bike, running gear or swimming togs.

The Salmon Run - For the first time this is being run by Glenavy

School and all money raised will go to help furnish our new

classrooms which are due later this year.

The Salmon Run is a fun competition where numbered plastic fish

are dropped down the Waitaki river from the bridge at Te Maiharoa

Road, we follow the fish down the river and the first fish to make it

to the end is the winner. The ticket owner wins $500 and then there

are lots and lots of spot prizes. This is fun and also a great

fundraiser for the school. Tickets are $5 and they can be bought

from the school office today or bought online at

https://www.jotform.com/glenavyschoolpta/salmonrun

We would love every family to buy one ticket to help support the school-

Buy your ticket today!!!!

Term 2 2024

Next Term Mrs Rachel McLellan and Myself have been awarded sabbaticals. This means that we have 1 Term

off while undertaking a research assignment. I am looking at how being a transient student affects their

academic progress. Rachel is researching our local History and continuing to develop her learning of Te Reo and

how she can use this to lead our staff and students.

Mr Ross will be the Acting Principal for term two and Mrs Gemma Hamilton will be teaching in Room Karearea

from Monday to Thursday and Mr Ross will teach on a Friday. Mrs Hamilton has taught at our school before and

was a permanent teacher before she left to start a family. We are very lucky to have her back.

In Rūma Kōrora - Mrs Jo Mortimer will be teaching in class for the term. Mrs Mortimer is an experienced

teacher and she is looking forward to working with Korora.

Please come and see me if you have any questions regarding Term 2.

Parent Interviews

On Tuesday 26th March we will be holding parent interviews at school. These will run from 1-6:30pm.

Parent Interviews can be made via Skool Loops under bookings. These will be available now in Skool Loop. Please

bring your child with you to the parents interview. It is important that we see a parent from every child in the

school, so we can talk about where your child's learning is and you have the opportunity to ask questions with

your child teacher.

mailto:principal@glenavy.school.nz
mailto:office@glenavy.school.nz
http://www.glenavy.school.nz
https://www.jotform.com/glenavyschoolpta/salmonrun
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School Photos - All orders need to be back at school by Friday 8th March.

School Uniforms:

We now have one of each size of polo shirt and sweatshirt at school to try on if you

need to know what size to order. They are in the office. Come in at some stage and have

a try on before you order online.

Uniforms are now bought and ordered from NZ Uniforms

Have a great weekend

Kate Mansfield

Upcoming Events - Term 1

Week 6 - Term 1 Week 7 - Term 1

Monday 4th of March
● Camp Yr 6 to Wainui all week.

Tuesday 5th of March
● Zone Swimming Sports for

some children

Wednesday 6th of March
● PTA Meeting 2.15pm

Friday 8th of March
● Jnr Pool Party 1.30pm-3pm - Parents bring your

togs

Monday 11th of March
● Subway Orders In

Tuesday 12th of March
● Technology Yr 7 & 8 in

Oamaru

Thursday 14th of March
● Wheelie Day

⭐⭐⭐ Glenavy School Value Awards ⭐⭐⭐

Principal's Award - Bayleigh Lewis - Community Support - Helping other and being kind to others

Kororā - Alice Smith - Self Management - For great sounding out and writing words Alice. You have become very

confident in structured literacy. Well done!!!

Pīwakawaka - Zhen Suico - Self Management - For coming into school every morning with a huge smile on your

face! You are amazing at completing your morning jobs independently and tidying up after yourself.

Ruru - Jaxson Heselwood - Self Management - For giving everything ago even when it got hard, you gave

everything your best this week. Keep it up, you should be very proud!

Tūī - Mareya Mohamed - Community Support - You were amazing this week trying to support some of your class

friends when they needed help.

Kea - Adaia Tohiariki - Integrity - For being conscientious with her work and an excellent friend and role model.

Kārearea - Umar Nijamdeen - Self Management - For working extremely hard in every aspect of your school life.

You have been amazing.

Mr Dowling - Harry Joyce - For swimming lengths during free swimming time. Wow what a star.

Maths award - Safron Shaffi - For joining in with all group maths time… supporting others and sharing her ideas.

https://glenavy.nzuniforms.com/


Week 5 Term 1 2024

Lost Property

We have a very large pile of clothing that has been left here at school mostly unnamed. We have

a lot of school jerseys, hats and even a sleeping bag left from tent city. Please if your child is

missing anything come and have a look. It must belong to someone.

EASTER SUNDAY SERVICE Sunday 31st March

GLENAVY COMMUNITY CHURCH

Starting at 11am

Cuppa 10:30am

All welcome to come along

Bus Trust AGM

Tuesday 26th March 2024

7pm

Glenavy School Library

We need new members- this is not a hard job, only one meeting per year.

Come and see Kate if you would like to know more or come along on Tuesday

26th.

We would like to send a big shout out to ECOLAB who

donate our XY12 or chlorine to the Glenavy Swimming Pool.

We really appreciate your support to keep our swimming

pool running. The children love their swimming lessons.
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Registrations are now open for the Veterinary Centre
Whitehorse Big Easy event and we would love your
students to be part of the action by entering the
Primary School Kids Challenge event. The Primary
School Kids Challenge is open to all primary aged
students. Students enter in teams of two - with one
team member completing a 5km walk/run and the
other a 7 km bike ride.

Raising money for your school!

Each team will receive a give-a-little page, with a target
of raising over $100. The great thing is 75% of all funds

raised goes towards your school - and the rest to
amazing local charities. This is a great way to get the

kids active and having fun, while raising money for their
school and local community.

Please find a PDF poster to print off and display at your
school to encourage the students to enter. It would be
amazing if you were also able to circulate this in your
digital and print school correspondence to families and
caregivers to raise awareness of the event and highlight
how this could benefit your school. If you require a high
res jpg or png file of the poster for digital distribution

let me know and I will arrange this.

Ryan Luckman
M: 027 405 2772

E: whitehorsebigeasy@gmail.com

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__givealittle.co.nz_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=REnUZHaMW1E0qtnJEwcG5dF-TpGe-56pHqEvrVwnTqU&m=b5wTY8mk3EnEa9MqaNIl4KpB3v7y_E1jILNIDBxpJYemmG-86yWh0QgArafB46jG&s=FnNNarnqGI1Qqt95Ago1-T2wRekNuUsJ4wsyEsiF5sY&e=
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